Notice to Customers in the DUKE Ohio and Kentucky Control Areas

DUKE Ohio and Kentucky are withdrawing from the MISO on January 1, 2012.  If your company has Network Integration Transmission Service in the DUKE Control Area you will not be an eligible NITS customer under the MISO EMT after the transfer date.  TSR and Contract review is being done by MISO in coordination with DUKE and PJM for conversion.


Point-to-Point service is also being reviewed and converted as deemed necessary by the transmission providers.  If new TSR #’s are to be assigned notification will be provided to the customer.


All Network OASIS sub class Contracts will be terminated as of January 1, 2012 and any existing Network Transmission Service Requests with sink points leaving the MISO footprint will be converted to Point-to-Point service as needed.  If you are currently an eligible NITS Customer in the DUKE Control Area and do not have a TSR you must have a MISO Point-to-Point reservation in place after January 1, 2012 if you still intend to designate MISO resources.


While MISO and PJM will perform due diligence to help customers it is still the individual transmission customer’s responsibility to ensure that adequate transmission service is in place after the January 1, 2012 transition date.  Please double-check all converted service.  The MISO OASIS will be able to accept transmission requests for post-January 1, 2012 service on December 14, 2011.  It should be noted that a new Service Point will be available (DEOK) on the MISO OASIS that replaces those CIN.XXXX CP Nodes that are leaving the MISO Footprint.  This will be available for selection by the afternoon of December 14, 2011.

Any questions regarding this conversion process can be forwarded to PJM Transmission Service at 610-666-4746 or greshk@pjm.com , DUKE Energy at 513-287-2877 or Tim.Abbott2@Cinergy.com, or MISO Tariff Administration at 317-249-5524 or TariffAdministration@misoenergy.org.
